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Newsletter 28 

26th April 2024 

 

Nurturing curious minds in our 
community ready for a  

sustainable future  

A huge well done and thank you to all the families who took part in the 
Journey projects.  It's been so fantastic having a look at all the 
different things people have created - models, paintings, poems - it's 
been amazing!  
 

It was lovely to welcome families in this morning to view the projects 
as well. Thank you to everyone who was able to attend. The book and 
the projects alongside them have been a fantastic way to start the 
new half term in English. The writing being produced is brilliant!  
We will also be asking our librarians to choose their favourite projects 
and those children will be receiving a prize - stay tuned to find out 
who wins! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Journey Projects  Attendance 15th April - 19th April 

Well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The minimum 
target for attendance each week as set by the Government is 96%. 

 

 

 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 95.7%.  

Next week Year 1 children will have Forest School on the following 
days and the children will need to bring in wellington boots:  
 

Monday 29th April - Pine and Eucalyptus class  
 

Tuesday 30th April - Palm class  
 

Thank you in advance 
Year 1 Teachers 
 

Year 1 Forest School 

Year group Class Attendance 

Year 1 Pine 98.6% 
Year 2 Sassafras 97.3% 
Year 3 Willow 97.9% 
Year 4 Cherry 96.6% 
Year 5 Beech 98.2% 
Year 6 Oak 99% 

On Tuesday 23rd April it was St George’s day. This is a day celebrated 
by Christian churches, countries, and regions of which he is the patron 
saint, including Albania, Bulgaria, England, 
Ethiopia, Greece, Georgia, Portugal, Romania, 
Syria, Lebanon, Castile and Rio de Janeiro.  

St George was born in current day Turkey and 
is buried in Palestine. He is seen as a hero who 
opposed the persecution of his fellow 
Christians in the Holy Land. Happy St George’s 
day to all!  

St George’s Day 

Sequoia Class Swimming Lessons 

Next week Sequoia class will start their swimming lessons from  
Monday 29th April – Friday 10th May 2024. 

All children who are asthmatic must take 
an asthma pump to the pool every day. If 
they do not have a pump with them, they 
will not be allowed to swim. 

Here is a list of the required kit  

GIRLS BOYS 

One piece swimming costume – 
no bikinis 

Lined tight fitted swimming 
trunks or drawstring shorts 

Swimming hat Swimming hat 
Towel Towel 
Comb /  brush Comb / brush 

£1 coin returnable for locker £1 coin returnable for locker 

Verruca socks can be worn Verruca socks can be worn 

No jewellery is allowed No jewellery is allowed 

Monday 22nd April was the start of 
‘Passover’ or ‘Pesach’.  Passover is a seven day 
holiday. This year it started on Monday 22nd 
April and it will end Tuesday 30th April.  
 

In Judaism, Passover is one of the major 
festivals that are celebrated. It is a holiday 
of rejoicing when Jews all over the world 
recall their ancestors deliverance from slavery in Egypt. Thousands of 
years ago the early Jews (known as the Israelites) moved to Egypt, 
where initially they were welcomed with open arms but very soon they 
became slaves of the Egyptians.  They were treated very badly and 
made to build many of the Egyptian structures that are still standing 
today. 
 

Here are some interesting facts about Passover: 

 Jews celebrate Passover to remember how their ancestors left 
slavery behind them when they were led out of Egypt by Moses 
(as told in the book of Exodus in the Bible).  

 Passover is celebrated with a series of rituals. Each ritual 
symbolises a different part of the story. Jews sing songs and eat 
special foods. 

 The word Passover comes from the idea that God passed over 
the houses of the Israelites, who had marked their doorposts to 
signify that they were children of God.  

 Did you know that some Christians celebrate Passover too?  

 During Passover, Jews are forbidden to eat leavened food 
products such as bread, pasta, etc. The reason for this is that 
Jewish tradition states that in their haste to escape from Egypt, 
the Jewish people did not have enough time to wait for the bread 
to rise. Instead, they ate ‘Matzah’ which is unleavened bread. 

 Jewish people eat a special Seder meal. Each item on the plate 
represents a different part of the Passover story: 

 

Charoset: A sweet, brown, pebbly paste of fruits and nuts, 
represents the mortar used by the Jewish slaves to build the 
storehouses of Egypt.  

 

A hard-boiled egg - represents spring and the circle of life.  
 

A roasted lamb bone - lamb offered as the Passover sacrifice 
in biblical times. Vegetarian households use beetroots. 
 

Bitter herbs, (often horseradish) represent the bitterness of 
slavery. 
 

Parsley dipped in salt water is 
a reminder of the tears shed 
during Egyptian slavery.  
 

Lettuce is often used in 
addition to the bitter herb. 

 
 
 
 
 

Happy Passover  



2 

Click the link to view the latest Waltham Forest Residents news: 
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/397efe7 

Waltham Forest Residents News 

On Friday last week, Year 6 got to grips 
with their new topic of 'Europe' by 
creating and then tasting a range of 
classic European dishes including 
breadsticks, dips and fish cooked in 
lime! Despite some initial strange looks, 
everyone tried a bit of everything and 
it was resounding thumbs up. A great 
way to start our topic! 

Year 6 Europe Topic 

Year 2 Africa Topic 

As an introduction to Year 2’s new topic, Africa, the children became 
explorers. 
 
Each of the year two classrooms were transformed into a different 
part of Africa and it was the children's job to discover where they 
were.  One classroom 
became the River Nile, 
and children had to 
identify why it is an 
important feature for 
both animals and humans 
of Africa.  
 
One classroom became the Egyptian 
Pyramids and the final classroom was 
the Sahara Dessert.  

 
 
 
 

Well done Year 2 explorers!  

Year 1 Great Fire of London 

This week, with the help of Mr Dash, our site manager, Year 1 re-
created the Great Fire of London in the playground. The children 
watched their houses burn to the ground whilst singing 'London's 
Burning'.  

This was a very exciting experience and the children enjoyed every 
minute! 

Fun Fact  

Did you know that Bumblebees can fly 
higher than the height of Mount Everest? 
Unbelievable, but it’s a fact. 
 
            
 
 
 

This week’s sign of the week is ‘Friendship’ 
Click the link below to see how to make the sign for friendship. 
 
https://youtu.be/VMNqJ2niKNY?si=b3rteKdh4YCspxRT 

 
 
 
 

Sign of the Week 

Book Fair 

The book fair took place in March and 
was a resounding success. As you may or 
may not be aware, the school is 
'rewarded' with money back to spend on 
books depending on how many books are 
purchased.  
 
This year we have been able to buy over 
£800 worth of books! We cannot thank 
you enough! These books will be heading 
into book corners in each and every 
class.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PTA Discos 

Joke of the Week 

 
            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/397efe7
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/397efe7
https://youtu.be/VMNqJ2niKNY?si=b3rteKdh4YCspxRT
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Dates for the Diary Summer Term 

Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

Summer Term 1 - 2024 Monday 15th April  -  Friday 24th May 2024  
 

Monday 29th April - Friday 10th May  Sequoia class swimming lessons start 
 

Thursday 2nd May   9.00am - 9.30am Preloved uniform sale: Reception - Year 2 meeting room 
 

Friday 3rd May    9.00am - 9.30am Preloved uniform sale: Year 3 - 6 in the community room 
 

Monday 6th May    Bank Holiday 
 

Friday 10th May    PTA Whole school Pyjama day  

 

Friday 10th May    PTA Year 2 & 3 Disco  
 

Friday 17th May    Elm class Hindu temple visit (details to follow) 
 

Friday 17th May    PTA Year 4 & 5 Disco  
 

Monday 13th May - Thursday 16th May  Year 6 SATs week  
 

Monday 20th May    Sequoia class Hindu temple visit (details to follow)      
 

Monday 20th May - Friday 24th May  Year 6 Activity week 
 

Tuesday 21st May     2.30pm - 3.15pm Parents Forum meeting – meeting room 
 

Wednesday 22nd May   Year 4 Mosque visit (details to follow) 
 

         Whitsun Half-Term Break Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May  
 

Summer Term 2 - 2024 Monday 3rd June   -  Wednesday 24th July 2024  
    

Wednesday 5th June   Beech class Hindu temple visit (details to follow) 
 

Friday 7th June     Aspen class trip to Science Museum (details to follow) 
 

Friday 14th June     Oak class trip to Science Museum (details to follow) 
 

Monday 17th June – Friday 28th June  Beech class swimming lessons 
 

Friday 21st June    Year 6 Junior Citizenship trip (details to follow) 
 

Friday 28th June     Olive class trip to Science Museum (details to follow) 
 

Friday 28th June     Year 1 trip to Willow Farm (details to follow) 
 

Monday 1st July     INSET DAY 
 

Sunday 7th July    12.00pm - 3.00pm PTA Summer Fair 
 

Friday 19th July    Year 6 Leavers Disco 
 

Wednesday 24th July   Last day of term - school will close 1 hour earlier than usual for summer holidays 

Week 3 Summer Term Lunch Menu w/c 29/04/2024 
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Friends Of Chase Lane PTA News 
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Community News 


